
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for May 21, 2023 =  

General Fund $ 4,747.00 

 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,094 

Building Fund for May 21, 2023 = $ 100.00 
 

 

                                                             
                        
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
 

Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
    10:30am Care of Church                      Sanctuary Unavailable 
 
Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Memorial Day                                     6:30pm Youth Praise Band  
            Church Office Closed                
     
Tuesday:                                               Friday:   

       Sanctuary Unavailable                      6:45pm WORDD Fellowship  
       

 
    

Sunday, May 28, 2023 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
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 PRELUDES     

 WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 HEMPFIELD HAPPENINGS:  Small Groups 
            Jamie Bushong & Jen Hinton 
 OPENING PRAYER    

 

 CALL TO WORSHIP           Ezekiel 2:1-3:3     

  

 TIME OF PRAISE                 Lord I Need You 

                                                 This is Amazing Grace 

 

                       Children are Invited to Children’s Church 
                                                 
 SCRIPTURE         Jonah 3 

 

 HYMN  I Sing the Mighty Power of God        #46

  
 

 MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

 SCRIPTURE        Acts 3:1-16         

 

 MESSAGE        Everyday Miracles    

 

 COMMUNION  AFFIRMATIONS 

“This bread which we break is the communion of the body of Christ.” 

“This cup which we bless is the communion of the blood of Christ.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        
 

 *HYMN         Bless Be the Tie the Binds (vs. 1,2,4,6)   #421 

 

 *BENEDICTION        
 
 *POSTLUDE                  

 *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

 

                       Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Ken Rice 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

 Praise Band Leader – Laura Meiser          

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Jamie Bushong 

                         Video Tech – Doug Howard 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 

BY READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, HCOB Youth will be 

preaching on 1 Corinthians 1:27-28; Romans 8:30. Please 

read and prayerfully study this passage this week as we prepare 

to worship together.  

 

 

Sunday School This Week:  

New Study - The Bible Jesus Read by Philip Yancey  

May 28 – Deuteronomy: The Taste of Bittersweet - Doug Hinton 

June 4 -   Psalms: Spirituality in Every Key - Galen Brumbaugh 

June 11 -  Ecclesiastes: The End of wisdom - Galen Brumbaugh 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship Today 
 



 

 

 
Hempfield Church is thrilled to be baptizing 3 individuals TODAY! 

Please join us this afternoon at 2:00pm at 7998 Old Auction Road, 

Manheim, PA.  The three individuals entering into baptism are: 

Zyler Lee Hartman 

Lily Claire Baker 

Jennifer Baker Lugar 

 
   Calling all softball fans! 

Hempfield COB has two softball games 

this week. Tuesday 9:15 pm against 

White Oak-Gray at the Manheim Pool 

and Thursday 6:30pm against  Chiques – 

Blue at Mummau Park. The team would 

greatly appreciate the support from the 

church and hopes to see as many as 

possible make it out to the games. 

 

LOOKING AHEAD…   
 

 

 

 

Memorial Day Monday, May 29th – Church office closed 

Youth Sunday – June 4th 

2-Cent-A-Meal – Sunday, June 11th 

Vacation Bible School – June 12-15 

July 4 – Independence Day – Church office closed 

July 4-8 – Church of the Brethren Annual Conference 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar: 

 

May 28th - NO Youth Group - Memorial Day Weekend 

June 1st (Thursday) - 6:30-7:30 pm - Youth Praise Band Practice 

June 3rd (Saturday) - TBD - Additional Youth Sunday Rehearsal 

Practice (if needed) 

June 4th - 8:30 am-noon - Youth Sunday & Youth Lunch 

June 11th - NO Youth Group - VBS Begins 

June 18th - NO Youth Group - Father's Day 

 

 
It is TIME to register for Vacation Bible School –  

June 12-15,2023!!  The time is 6:00 – 8:00pm. The registration link can 

be found on our website at www.hempfieldcob.org.  There are also 

flyers available in the Narthex.  Please feel free to take a couple and 

distribute them to friends, neighbors and relatives who may have 

children that can join us.  Registration will close June 1st.  Don’t 

delay! Need help Saturday, June 10th for set up.  Time to follow. 

 

 
We are looking for two individuals who can care for babies and 

toddlers in the nursery on our 5th Sundays (July 30th, October 29th, and 

December 31st). If you do not have clearances, we will help you obtain 

them. It’s an easy process. If you would be interested in serving in this 

capacity, please contact Laura Meiser or Emmy Schott. 

Announcements 
 
 

http://www.hempfieldcob.org/


 
This is a meeting for anyone interested in volunteering at Bible2School next 

year.  There are plans to start a 2nd grade class for Brecht elementary school, 

and 5th and 6th grade classes for Landis Run.  These will both be new projects 

and will require many volunteers.  Openings are still needed in some of the 

established schools also.  Please attend the meeting if you have any interest at 

all.  This is for men and women to share their faith with children attending 

Manheim Township schools. 

 

 

 
 
Do you have the gift of organization, planning, or project knowledge? We are 

looking for a group of individuals to continue the children’s dream of 

updating the playground. This team will be tasked with visualizing, planning, 

and presenting a plan for updating the outdoor facilities. Please contact Donna 

Reed if you are interested.  

 

 

May is for Mulching  
We will be mulching at the church on May 31st 

starting at 5:30 pm. We will need 20 people to 

complete this task.  We have 3 trucks and trailers. 

and one dump truck to transport the mulch around HCOB grounds. 

Please bring rakes, shovels, wheelbarrows for mulching and 

leaf blowers for clean-up. We have volunteers to help with drinks and 

ice cream sundaes. When the job is completed, we will celebrate with 

ice cream sundaes!!!! 

Hope to see you there to help beautify our church grounds. 
 

 

Checks For You 
 . . . Blood Pressure Checks that is. 
The Deacon Committee, through their 
Health Ministry Team, is providing 
monthly blood pressure checks to all 
participants of our church family.   
Next check June 4. 
       Where:  Library 

When:  After the church service 
 

 
Yvonne and Bob Musser for sharing your beautiful 

Peonies with the congregation last Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

Installation for the Video Upgrade 

Project began this past week. 

Expansion of the audio/video booth is 

planned for next week. Thanks for 

your patience as we work toward 

major improvements of our video live 

streaming and recording capabilities! 

 

 

The Education Team, on behalf of the 

congregation, is pleased to announce 

that the 2023 Education Grant is going 

to Laura Meiser for her continuing 

theological study. 

 


